Amroth Community Council

Cyngor Cymuned Llanrath

Draft Minutes of meeting held by Amroth Community Council on Thursday 19th April 2018.

Councillors present: A Davies; P Davies; F Evans; R Harries; J James; B Lawrence; R Lewis; M Megarry; M Morris; S Phillips (Chair); R Tippett-Maudsley,
In attendance: Mrs Kathryn Bradbury (Clerk); County Councillor Tony Baron; Resident Anna Strezelecki
Apologies: B James

Register of Interest – None
Chair’s Welcome
The Chair welcomed all Councillors to the meeting
Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 22nd March 2018 were agreed as a true record. 

Proposed by Cllr. Roger Harries
Seconded by Cllr. Bernard Lawrence
Signed by Cllr S Phillips following completion of the meeting.

Matters arising from previous minutes;

· Notice Board from Slip Way 
 Cllr. Roger Harries reported that the notice board had been removed as it was damaged beyond repair and so a new one is needed. 
Agreed; Clerk to write to PCNPA to request a new lockable metal notice board that would withstand the elements.
· CPR Course in Amroth Parish Hall.  
St Johns Ambulance have been in touch to say while they do not have a Community Trainer located in Pembrokeshire, a volunteer, Lynda Cook has agreed to run it and will get in touch regarding a suitable date. 
· Brown Signs on A477

The Clerk has written to Marc Owen at PCC asking for a meeting to be arranged with Ironman Representatives to discuss better signage for Amroth.
· Tree Cutting behind Springburn Close, Stepaside. 
The land is for sale. The Clerk has approached the selling agent to politely request that the current owners clear the debris from the tree cutting.

· Amroth car park signs 
The Clerk has contacted PCNPA and PCC to request better signs on the road into Amroth from the East and North. PCC will supply signs if the owners, PCNPA, will pay for them. 
Agreed; Clerk to put PCC in touch with PCNPA to resolve

· Disabled space on front in Amroth 
The parking manager has advised the job for the disabled space on Amroth front has been requested, and he will chase it up with his team, he is unable to give a date but said it will be done at their earliest convenience depending on workloads.
Agreed; Clerk to request that roundels on road to New Inn are painted at the same time.
· Solar Lighting on Amroth Signs on A477

The Clerk has written to the Trunk Road Agency requesting solar lighting. The request is being considered. 
· Dog Waste Bins 
The provision of Dog Waste Bag Dispensers has been successful, but more waste bins are needed. Agreed; Clerk to research cost of bins as 4 more are needed.

· Pedestrian shortcut to Amroth car park signs

The Signs have been purchased and Cllr. Roger Harries has fixed them in place. Councillors thanked Roger for all his work.

· Illegal parking on double yellow lines on Amroth front
Councillors are still concerned about the number of drivers parking dangerously on the double yellow lines on the front and request all drivers to be considerate and make use of the free car park.
County Councillors Report 

Cllr Tony Baron reported on the current consultation launched by Hywell Dda Health Board on their proposals for future health care in Pembrokeshire and West Wales.  Proposals will affect services at Withybush and Glan Gwilli Hospitals. Further consultation meetings will take place. A local meeting is planned for Friday 11th May at Regency Hall, Saundersfoot which is open to the public to have their say. 
The Council Tax in Pembrokeshire will increase by 12.5% to help protect essential services including Education. Despite the increase, Council Tax in Pembrokeshire is still well below the average cost for band D properties and still the lowest in Wales. Plans for a surcharge on second homes (117 in Amroth ward) would raise significant funding for local community projects to enhance community facilities and services. 

Speed and safety on the A477 is a concern raised frequently with Cllr Baron. A long-term solution to slow traffic through Llanteg is required. Two current planning proposals have added to the concerns for which objections on the grounds of road safety have been lodged.
Heavy rains caused flooding problems in Stepaside and on Trelessy Road, Llanteg. Improvements on Trelessy road have already been made, with drains reopened, which has helped to combat the problem. A solution for Stepaside is still under consideration. Drainage remains a priority for PCC. If flooding is imminent, residents are advised to call the Fire Brigade.
The issue of a blocked footpath in Stepaside is unlikely to be resolved due to lack of funding and issues surrounding the path. Councillors discussed possible grant funding that could be used to reopen or improve footpath provision in the area.

Planning  
17/1299/PA TENBY TOURERS, Crofty, Llanteg, Narberth, Pembrokeshire, SA67 8QE
Change of use of agricultural land for the siting of 43 touring caravan pitches and associated facilities buildings. Comments by 26th April 2018

 A discussion took place. Councillors voiced extreme concern on the safety issue of caravans turning off and on to an already fast and busy trunk road. Tourers are now quite big – measuring up to 13m (40ft) including the vehicle in front.  Agreed; To lodge a major objection based on issues of road safety. 
17/0480/PA Llanteg Service Station, LLANTEG, Narberth, Pembrokeshire, SA67 8QD
An Appeal has been made to the Planning Inspectorate re the refusal decision for the original plans. Any comments already made at the application stage will be sent to the Planning Inspectorate. Additional Comments may be submitted by 3rd May 2018. The Inspectors decision will be posted at https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk
Action; Objections have already been sent to the Planning Inspectorate based on issues of road safety
	
	 
	
	


Correspondence
· Active Spaces is a new programme to secure recreational spaces in perpetuity and support community activation. Funded by The London Marathon Charitable Trust and delivered in partnership with Fields in Trust, the programme has £5k grants available to fund activity projects particularly for the inactive on parks, playing fields and other green spaces to be protected in perpetuity by Fields in Trust. 

                 Please note only the landowner can apply and the deadline for applications is June 8th.  There is more information online or contact Fields in Trust Cymru on 02920 334935.

· National Grid Newsletter 
Our Community Grant Programme is aimed at community organisations and charities in areas where National Grid’s work is impacting on local people. For details contact nationalgridteam@jbp.co.uk or ring 0800 0731047
· PCC Regeneration Team
There will be a briefing on the Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant on the 16th May in County Hall, Haverfordwest.
                    There will be two opportunities to learn about this Grant, the first at 14:00- 16:00 and again from 18:00 – 20:00. Project ideas will be discussed that communities could develop using this funding. The money will be raised through a levy on second home owners.
                    'PCC has developed this Grant to help communities to develop projects that evidence a local reduction in the impact of second home ownership and enhance sustainability in those communities’.
· Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority LDP2

PCNPA have prepared deposit proposals for LDP2 which will replace the current plan and be the basis for decisions on land use planning for the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park. The Plan and supporting documents are available for comment and for public inspection at the National Park Authority Head Office, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock, SA72 6DY and at Oriel Y Parc, St David’s within usual opening hours.

They can also be viewed on line at www.pembrokeshirecoast.wales.

Comments can be sent in writing to Head of Park Direction to the head office address above or emailed to devplans@pembrokeshirecoast.org.uk by Friday 1st June 2018.

· One Voice Wales conference 
This takes place on Wednesday 16th May in Llandrindod Wells, Powys.
 Key topics include

1. The review being undertaken by The Independent Review Panel

2. Financial governance and accountability

3. Devolution of services and general data protection regulations and Cyber security

                    The Cost to attend for members is £75. Booking is essential. 
· CADW

An Historic Environment Consultation has been launched by CADW. The have asked for comments on a draft legislative order and guidance for the management of certain listed places of worship in Wales and new guidance on the management of scheduled monuments. The consultation documents can be viewed at www.beta.gov.wales/ecclesiastical-exemption-and-guidance-scheduled-monuments where there is also information on how to respond. The consultation closes on Friday July 2018
Collaboration with Saundersfoot Community Council

With the proposal to raise community funds by a surcharge on second home owners, a joint project has been suggested in collaboration with Saundersfoot Community Council. The proposal is to employ a full-time person to carry out beach cleaning, encourage dog owners to clear up after their dogs and to discourage illegal parking. Saundersfoot Community Council have responded favourably and agreed to a meeting to discuss the proposal.  The job would also help to provide a communication channel between locals and visitors and the Community Councils and PCC. An initial 12-month contract has been suggested.
Finance - 
All financial matters were discussed and resolved.

Full details available on application to the Clerk

Report by Amroth Parish Hall Committee
· Activities continue as usual. Kick Boxing is popular on a Wednesday.
· The Hall committee are very pleased with the new broadband service.

Report by Llanteg Village Hall Committee
· Walking group. The next walk takes place on 22 July 2018 to Castle Martin – 20 places are available, so booking is essential. The walk on 29th September is to Llandewi Velfrey. Book via Jill Roberts on 01834 831142
· A community event will take place on 24th June in Llanteg Village Hall in remembrance of MP Jo Cox

· The Bowls Club, History society and Book Club are all very active

· This year’s Fun day takes place on 29th July. Funds raised towards Air Ambulance and Tenby First Responders- last year raised £3,000
· Police Meeting
 – Skim Guard make cases for credit cards which protects against cloning, call 0844 4820126. Cases may be available elsewhere.
-The Defibrillator outside Tesco in Tenby was vandalised. The offender was captured on CCTV and is in process of being identified by Police

-Scammers impersonating Scotland Yard officers are ringing pertaining to be investigating card fraud.
-Theft of Garden equipment is increasing, esp. mowers. 

- Dog waste bags are being stolen from dispensers in both Saundersfoot and Amroth.

· Llanteg Village Hall 100 Club contact Mary McGarry

 Matters to be added to agenda for next meeting
· World War One memorial celebration in November.
Any other or Urgent Business
· Dog waste bags are disappearing quickly although a letter in the local papers highlighting the thefts sent by Cllr. Pauline Davies seems to have helped. 
· Cllr Davies is also researching other suppliers of dog waste bags, ideally with handles to make them easier to tie and all biodegradable. Visitors have expressed their appreciation of the bag dispensers. Bags supplied several years ago were recommended.

Agreed; Clerk to look in minutes to find previous bag supplier
· Every business in Amroth has signed up to The Clean Seas Pledge and all have notices in Windows to highlight their commitment. Councillors thanked Cllr Davies for her hard work in achieving this.
· Trelessy Road, a local resident expressed grateful thanks for the efforts of Cllr Baron in getting work done to improve the drainage situation.
· Flooding in Stepaside brings down a lot of debris. PCC are due to inspect it imminently and report back to Cllr Baron with proposals for remedial works. 
Agreed; Cllr Baron to report findings and proposed solution back to ACC.
Date of next meeting   Thursday 24th May 2018 at Llanteg Village Hall Incorporating AGM start 18:30
The meeting closed at 20.41
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